

24 September 1968

Dear Menahem,

As promised, I called Bob Ockene this morning about the Leslie Wolf Hedley manuscript. Bob says that he could not read it for at least a month and that he is not sympathetic to the theme in any case. So he does not want to delay the ms. for an extended period, when the prospects are negative anyway.

He does have one helpful suggestion: that Stein and Day might be very interested in the Hedley ms. He thinks it should be sent to Sol Stein, Editor in Chief, Stein and Day Publishers (address in NYC, I think), because Stein is anti-New Left.

However, if that should not work out, Bob urged you to call him and discuss other possibilities. To quote him, "Tell Menahem he can call me himself." He is very reluctant to disappoint you, on this or anything else.

As ever,